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This case was initiated on December 21, 2011, when the Ohio School Consortium (“Applicants”) filed a request for clarification or in the alternative for a waiver permitting the Applicants’ participating parochial and private schools and public libraries to continue general transportation service without having to buy Standby Service from Columbia Gas of Ohio, Inc. (“Columbia” or “Company”).  If the Applicants’ request is granted, Columbia will lose the revenues associated with the Standby Service charges that the Applicants would be required to pay under tariffs that become effective April 1, 2012.

On January 5, 2012, Columbia filed a Memorandum Contra to the Applicants’ Request (“Memorandum Contra”).  Columbia opposed the Application, asserting that those in the Applicants’ circumstance should use and pay for Standby Service.  Specifically, Columbia noted that, in Case No. 08-1344-GA-EXM, the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“Commission” or “PUCO”) approved a Stipulation and Recommendation (“Exit Case Stipulation” or “Settlement”) that required certain non-residential customers to pay the charge to Columbia:  

Transportation Service (“TS”) Customer Eligibility.  Effective April 1, 2012 Non-residential customer accounts using less than 6,000 Mcf/year must subscribe to 100% Standby Service.

On January 12, 2012, the PUCO Staff (“Staff”) filed Comments.  The PUCO Staff recommended that the Commission grant the Applicants’ requested waiver of the tariff provisions to permit the Applicant to purchase natural gas without the requirement to purchase Standby Service.
  But, in making this recommendation, the PUCO Staff noted that Columbia is correct in its interpretation of the settlement:  “Staff agrees with Columbia that the Consortium's request for the Commission to clarify the meaning of ‘public schools’ to incorporate the non-public members of the Consortium is inappropriate.  The meaning of ‘public schools’ is clear and is not in need of interpretation.”

On January 30, 2012, the Commission established a procedural schedule.  The Attorney Examiner’s Entry established deadlines for filing Comments and Reply Comments, on February 16, 2012 and February 22, 2012, respectively.
 

The Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (“OCC”) now files its Comments. Having signed the Settlement that Columbia now seeks to enforce, OCC will respect Columbia’s reliance on the Settlement that the PUCO Staff has described as “clear” on the point at issue.

If, however, the PUCO decides to grant the Applicants’ request, then the PUCO should adopt the following position.  A granting of the Applicants’ Application should not in any way impair the status of residential consumers under the settlement at issue.  OCC settled the case in question, with a consideration of what the settlement would cost Ohio consumers.  That settlement, or a result related to it, should not now (or later) cost consumers anything more.  Under the Settlement, the residential customer class was obviously not paying the revenues related to Standby Service.  Thus, under no circumstances should residential customers be responsible for any additional costs or charges, such as Columbia’s potential loss of Standby Service revenues. 

For the forgoing reasons, OCC’s recommendations are in the public interest, are in compliance with the Settlement, and should be adopted.      
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